
FEBRUARY 20, 2018 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 4 

 

ITEM OB-009 

 

PURPOSE 

 

To consider a site plan and stipulation amendment for Josh Thompson regarding 

rezoning application Z-34 of 2017 for property located at the northern terminus of 

Burrus Lane, at the northwestern terminus of Milton Place, the northern terminus of 

Lakeview Drive, the eastern end of Mark Lee Drive, and northeast of Veterans 

Memorial Highway, in Land lots 1226 and 1291 of the 19th District. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The subject property was rezoned on November 21, 2017 to RA-5 for a residential 

subdivision subject to numerous stipulations. The District Four Commissioner sought 

amend some of the stipulations during the December 2017 Board of Commisioners 

hearing via the “Amend Something Previously Adopted” motion; this motion was 

continued until the February 20, 2018 hearing date for the applicant to work through 

some of the amended stipulations and the amended site plan. The criteria to be 

amended are as follows: 

1. Amend the site plan (attached). 

2. Approve a revised house architectural style (attached). 

3. Revise the stipulations to include the September 25, 2017 stipulation letter 

from Garvis L. Sams, Jr (attached). 

4. Revise the stipulations to clarify the extent, the responsibility and the process 

relating to improvements on Burrus Lane/Road and Veterans Memorial 

Highway. 

5. Revise the stipulation regarding the landscape plan (attached). 

The above five criteria are explained more in detail in the “Revised Attachment to 

Other Business Application” (from the January 31, 2018 letter), which is attached for 

review. If approved, all previous zoning stipulations would remain in effect. 
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ITEM OB-009 (continued) 

 

 

DEPARTMENT COMMENTS 

 

Cobb D.O.T.: Recommend the developer contribute $300,000 to Cobb County for the 

construction of a deceleration lane on Veterans Memorial Highway and a right turn 

lane on Burrus Road.                                         

 

Stormwater Management: Subject to Plan Review of proposed drainage 

improvements. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed site 

plan and stipulation amendment. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Other Business application and stipulations. 

 




























































































































